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Local Rotary Club
Hears Fine Talks
At Recent Meets

Rodney McNabb addressed local
Rotarians at their meeting last
Friday night on the Rotary Foun-
dation, which provides scholar-
ships and fellowships for college
students in this country and
abroad. The Foundation is a me-
morial to Paul Harris, founder of
Rotary, and enables some 150 stu-
dents to study each year in coun-
tries other than their native lands.

The local club participated in

endowment of these fellowships
several years ago, when each
member gave ten dollars or more
to the Foundation fund. Object
of the fellowships is to promote
international understanding.

At the preceding meeting of the
local Rotary club, C. V. Whitley
reported on doings at the annual
district conference at Pinehurst,
where H. B. Spruill of Windsor
was named district governor. Em-
phasis at the conference was on
provision of opportunities, recrea-
tional and cultural, for the youth
of America and the world.

Two weeks ago Ashley Murphy
explained refrigeration cycles to
the club, using an illustration
drawn by his eldest son. He dis-
cussed commercial and home re-
frigerators, and told of construc-
tion of commercial chill rooms.

Plan Church School
For Local Methodists

The Vacation Church School of
the Zebulon Methodist Church will
begin Monday morning, June 12,
at 8:30 o’clock. Registration will

be held during the Sunday School

hour next Sunday.
Parents are urged to have their

children present.

Fellowship Supper
Members of the Methodist

Church will have their fellowship
supper Thursday night at seven
o’clock in the Recreation Room of
the Methodist Church. It is hoped
that everyone can be present.

Almost everybody around Zebulon goes fishing during the sum-
mer —Wade Prvette, Gordon Temple, Mrs. Vera Rhodes, Jud Rob-
ertson, Robert Eddins ... we could name them all day. They buy
their gear in Zebulon, too. Western Auto, Page’s Store, Debnam’s,
and Zebulon Drug Company offer you top merchandise at low prices.
Drop in and pick your fishing tackle from a Zebulon store today.

Close Analysis ofReturns
Still Shows Old Davis Lost

Things have quieted down for

me on the political front since
May 27, but over at the National

Guard there is ever-increasing ac-
tivity as we prepare for camp in

July. The only hold-over from

the First Primary has been lots of

well-wishes from my friends and

lots of advice from other sources.
One veteran politician asked me

if 1 had looked over the returns
from each individual precinct. “I

looked at the totals,” I told him.

“Well, study the precincts,” he

said, pointing his finger at the

returns in the N&O. “Evaluate
them. Appraise them. Assess them.

Scrutinize every angle.”
I pondered, meditated, reflected,

and speculated.
“Now what do you see?” ques-

tioned the politician.
“The same thing as always,” I

replied. “I didn’t get enough votes
to be elected!”

Oh. Those Orders!
One gay young swain about

town told one of the members of

the National Guard unit that he
would join the battery except for

the fact that he was getting mar-

ried this fall.
“You’d better get in the Guard,”

said the Guardsman, “because it’s

such good training for marriage.”

“What d’yuh mean?” queried

the swain.
“You learn how to take orders!”

was the reply.

Uncle Allen s Daughter

My uncle (by marriage) Allen

Cawthorne has a pretty daughter

who is in the third grade at Wake-

lon. The other day she came home
and asked her mother if Barrie
Davis was a communist. “No,” her
mother said emphatically, “Why do
you ask?” “Well,” said lovely lit-
tle Loretta, “I read on a card
where it said ‘Barrie Davis for
Communist’!”

Watch Your Language
Over at the armory the other

night one of the Guardsmen was
telling about the farmer who
stumbled over a stump in the field
one afternoon. “I wish that stump
was in h !”the farmer exclaim-

ed. “Oh, I wouldn’t do that,” re-
plied our friend, the Guardsman.
“You might stumble over it again
sometime.”

Left for the Woods
The last two drills this month

for the National Guard battery

will be concerned with combined

sections training which means that
the whole battery will leave the
armory and set up as if in actual
field training. The last time we
tried that one gentleman saw the

howitzer being set in position up
near the fair grounds, heard the
executive officer give the com-
mands for deflection and eleva-
tion, and then decided to head for

far and distant places before that
big gun blew the whole dog-
goned town off the map. Needless
to say, the “fire” command re-

sulted only in a click as the fir-

ing pin went forward, but the

scared spectator was no longer

around to hear it.
—Barrie S. Davis

UNION CHAPEL HOMECOMING
Ferrell and Mrs. Charles Creech,
who will sing a duet; Geraldine
Hood, Shirley Richards, Mrs. Cor-
die Ferrell, Retha Carter, and
Voncile Belvin, who will give reci-
tations; Carl Pearce will sing a
solo; and Dr. Walden who will de-

liver the address.
During the afternoon the follow-

ing groups will take part in the
song service: Hopkins’ Chapel
Melody Masters, Royal Quartet,
Union Four, Sullivan Sisters' Trio,
Liles Duet, and Ann Hockiday, so-

loist.
Pianists for the afternoon ser-

vices will be Mrs. Hockiday, Mrs.
Liles, and Miss Hilda Morris.

The annual Homecoming Day

services at Union Chapel will be
held next Sunday, June 11, when
Dr. Henry E. Walden, Jr., will de-
liver the morning message and six
choirs will present a special song

service at 2:00 in the afternoon.

Pastor Vivian W. Evans announced
that the public is invited to the
Homecoming, adding that a basket
lunch will be served in the ground

at 1:00.
Sunday School will be held at

10:00. Charles Creech will read
the scripture, and Rev. Theo. B.

Davis will teach the lesson.

Taking part in the worship ser-
vice at 11:00 will be Mrs. Vessie
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Buek Massey
Zebulon is monopolizing the

head student body position at
Campbell College. Pictured above
is Buck Massey, who has recently
been elected president of the
Campbell student body. He suc-
ceeds S. G. Flowers, retiring pres-
ident, who also hails from Zebu-
lon.

Boy Scouts Enjoy
Camping Saturday

The Zebulon Boy Scouts enjoyed
overnight camping Saturday and
Sunday under the supervision of
Scoutmaster Gordon Temple. After
supper they played a ball game.

The Court of Honor willbe held
tonight at 7:30 and awards and
promotions willbe made.

Six of the Scouts will visit Mor-
row Mountain State Park this

weekend with Ferd Davis, a mem-
ber of the North Carolina Board of
Conservation and Development.
They will go swimming Saturday
afternoon and camp out Saturday
night, returning to Zebulon Sun-
day.

The Scouts are cooperating with
the Recreation Commission by tak-
ing up tickets for the softball
games. They seek the cooperation
of spectators, asking that they stop
at the corner of the grammar
school building and make their
contribution.

Recreation Leader
Signed for 1950
By Local Group

Lee Rhodes, rising senior at
Wake Forest College and native of
Lenoir, will be the first director
of the community recreation pro-
gram in Zebulon, Chairman Carl-
ton Mitchell of the Community

Recreation Council announced
yesterday. Herbert Appenzeller,
coach at Wakelon School, will as-
sist the new director on a part-
time basis.

The Wake Forest student is ma-
joring in physical education and
recreation, and was highly recom-
mended to the local Recreation
Council by Prof. James W. Long.
He gained his experience at Le-
noir in industrial and community
recreation work.

The Community Recreation
Council is in the midst of a drive
to raise funds to finance the sum-
mer program, which will be de-
signed to include every age group.

Willie B. Hopkins and Ralph
Bunn are heading the drive for
funds, Chairman Mitchell said. He
urged that contributors be generous
so that the initial effort will be
successful.

The program will be carried out
on the school grounds and will in-
clude organized activities and
games for children, badminton,
volleyball, and horseshoe pitching
for all ages. An occasional even-
ing of folk dancing is planned.

VBS Begins Monday
At Baptist Church

The initial registration for the
Zebulon Baptist Vacation Bible
School exceeded 170 pupils, Rev.
Carlton Mitchell said yesterday.
The school began yesterday morn-
ing and willcontinue through June
18.

The enrollment was the largest
in the history of the local Vaca-
tion Bible School, and the attend-
ance is expected to increase when
new students come . i later this
week.

Charles Horton of Westminster
Choir College is Director of Mu-
sic for the School.

ZEBULON PERSONAL ITEMS
Mrs. Mary Kemp is still con-

fined to her bed following a fall

last Tuesday.

Miss Jeannette Horton has re-

turned from W. C. U. N. C. after

finishing her junior year of study.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Hinton and
daughter of Raleigh and Allen

Hinton of Norfolk, Va. spent the

weekend with Mr. and Mrs. A. S.

Hinton.
Mr. and Mrs. F. L. Page attend-

ed a reception given by Mrs. Har-
vey Page for Mr. and Mrs. Brooks
Page of Pikeville, Ky., in Rocky

Mount Saturday night.
Mr. and Mrs. Brooks Page of

Pikeville, Ky., spent Monday with

Mr. and Mrs. F. L. Page. Mr.

Page is recreation director in Pike-
ville.

Mrs. Sterling Gates of Kinston
spent Sunday and Monday with

her sister, Mrs. Ralph Talton.
Mrs. Foster Finch, Mrs. Millard

Chamblee and Diana Chamblee re-

turned Thursday afternoon from
a visit to Richmond, Va.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Gregory of
Wallace spent the weekend with
Mrs. Helen Gregory and attended
the Wake Forest Commencement.

Mr. and Mrs. Merle Showalter
and children of Baltimore, Mary-
land, spent Memorial weekend
with Mr. and Mrs. R. H. Herring.

The family of Mrs. Mary Out-
law visited her in Duke Hospital
Sunday. Her condition remains
the same.

Mrs. K. W. Ballentine is visiting
in the home of Mrs. Mary Outlaw
and will remain until Wednesday.

Mrs. Frank Cooper and daughter
Jeannie, have returned to Greens-
boro after visiting her parents, the
Lorenzo Temples.

Mrs. Dwight Debnam and son
Eddie are visiting her parents, Mr.
and Mrs. Oren Massey.

Mr. and Mrs. J. K. Barrow re-
turned Thursday after a visit to
New York and Connecticut.

Mr. and Mrs. Ben F. Mercer of
Wilson spent Friday and Saturday
with Mr. and Mrs. Fred Beck.

Howard Beck spent the weekend
in Maxton and Thomasville.

Bill Brantley is home for the
summer from Wake Forest College.

Mr. and Mrs. L. C. Horton of
Ransomville spent Sunday with
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Dawson. Em-
ma Kay Dawson returned with
them.

Mr. and Mrs. John Liles and
family of Sanford and Mrs. Ed
Herring of Raleigh visited Mrs.
Millard Chamblee during the
weekend.

The Intermediate Class of the
Baptist Church went to Carolina
Beach Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Barrie Davis and
Miss Nancy Whitley spent Sunday
at New Topsail Beach.

Mesdames Ferd and Barrie Dav-
is attended a party and shower in
Raleigh Saturday afternoon in the
home of Mrs. Vance Baise honor-
ing Miss Eloise Fretz who will be
married to Mr. Jack Potter on
June 12.

Martha Lee Scarboro is visiting
her grandmother, Mrs. Tom Cain
in Cary.

The family of Mrs. Jerry Buf-
faloe from Oxford had dinner with
her Sunday.

Mr. Harold Duke of Raleigh is
visiting his sister, Mrs. Willie B.
Hopkins.

Dinner guests of Mr. and Mrs.
Bernice Bunn Sunday night were
Mr. and Mrs. Vallen Ray and Miss
Clara Ray of Raleigh, Mrs. Annie
Smith of Charleston, S. C., and Mr.
Ernest McKenzie of Wake Forest.


